PUBLIC SAFETY COMMISSION
MEETING
September 24, 2015

Chairman Ed Meier called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm.

Present were: Larry Fuller, Bob Smith, Barbara West, Jeff Lofton, John Koester,
and Chairman Ed Meier. Bellefontaine Police Lt. Williss represented the police
department. Andrew Fields represented the Board of Aldermen.

The first order of business was a moment of silence for the passing of Sgt. Peggy
Vassallo. It was mentioned on September 25 at Bellefontaine City Hall there will
be a tree planted and dedicated to Sgt. Vassallo.

The Commission again recommends to the Board of Aldermen to have the street

department paint crosswalk lines at the parks and schools in our jurisdiction.
This may help save a kid this year.

There was a discussion about all of the lllinois license plates in our city. Barbara
West said she has them and has duel residency in the 2 states; that is the reason
there are so many in the City.

Chairman Ed Meier asked Lt. Williss about trash cans sitting on the street after
the pick-up. Lt. Williss said they do warn people and sometimes the officers will
drag the cans to the rear of the house. Lt. Williss said at some burglaries the
offenders use the trash cans to hall stolen items.

Andrew Fields and Barbara West attended the CERTS training last weekend.
Alderman Fields said he is going to ask Capt. Robertson set up a meeting of all
CERTS trained people and explain the emergency plan for the area.

There was no other business.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm.

Next meeting is October 22, 2015

Respectfully Submitted

Larry Fuller, Secretary



